By using the ice rink and the west hall of the
stadium, it will be necessary to accept only as
many of the 975 FPHA units assigned here as
will bring the September housing capacity up to
15,000. The present housing cappacity of the
University including previously acquired federal
units is 13,862. Together the ice rink and the sta-
dium can accommodate 738. The remainder will
be made up of new federal units.

Enrollment for the summer session showed a
total of 7,724 students registered on the Urbana
campus.

Although the figures topped the previous sum-
mer session high of 5,036 reeached in 1943, and
was more than 5,000 above last summer's mark,
it fell considerably short of predictions, most of
which were about 9,000.

Many freshmen entering the University this
fall who plan to pledge fraternities will be disap-
pointed because of inadequate housing facilities,
E. E. Stafford, dean of men and adviser to the
interfraternity council, announced yesterday.

Stafford pointed out that many fraternities
already have a housing problem with the return
of active members who were in school before the
war. Most fraternities will have little chance of
pledging high school graduates.

“The outlook is very black at the present mo-
ment,” he said. “More than 300 high school
graduates already have sought information on
rushing, and it's likely that many hundreds more
will seek entrance into fraternities this fall. Fra-
ternities probably will be able to accommodate
only a small percentage of the total number.”

There will be no formal rushing period this fall.
Fraternities will conduct informal periods during
freshman week to fill whatever housing is avail-
able.

Stafford said several fraternities have claimed
that as many as 100 active members are expected
to return, leaving no room for pledges.

Because of the housing shortage, pledges will
be permitted to move directly into fraternity
houses this fall. Fraternity rushing rules pro-
vide, however, that students must be registered
for 48 hours on the campus before they can be
officially pledged.

Fifty fraternities already have been granted
permission by the committee on student affairs
to operate this fall, and Stafford said eight other
fraternities also may open their doors before the
start of the semester September 25.



